
July 24, 2018 
 
 
Dear Family Member; 
 
This memo is to update you on the status of the Huscroft Educational Trust.  In July of this year, there was 
one renewal application for Fall 2018 and none for Spring 2019.  There were two initial applications for Fall 
2018 and none for Spring 2019. 
 
Renewal Fall 2018 awards were promised to recipients to support their ongoing studies as follows: 
 

Allison Brown  $12,000  UBC Okanagan, Political Science & Economics 
 

Initial Fall 2018 awards were promised to recipients to support their ongoing studies as follows: 
 

Georgia Riddell  $30,000  Royal Roads University, Business (Accelerated Program) 
Marian Heibert  $5,000  Kutenai Art Therapy Institute, Art Therapist (Children) 

 
Such awards will generally be paid in two installments, the first in August 2018, and the second in February 
2019.  The Advisory Board of the Huscroft Educational Trust recommended these awards for study at 
qualifying institutions based on the criteria set out in the trust document: 

 
1.  Economic potential of the trade or profession chosen and degree, diploma or certificate sought 
2.  Financial need of the applicant 
3.  Academic achievement or trade skill of the applicant 
4.  Cost and location of the educational institution relative to other equivalent educational options 
5.  Age of applicant; with priority being given to youth 
6.  Equity amongst beneficiary groups within the Huscroft Family 

 
In addition to new awards, previously committed payments will be paid in August 2018 to Shaelyn Corwin 
given that she has submitted paperwork documenting successful completion of her previous term.  
 
At this time, we are pleased to announce the graduation of Shaylee Sommerfeld.  
 
Note that Aaron Edis, Alexandre Chareti, Amanda Edis, Brittany Corwin, Bryan Litchfield, Carla Siqueira, 
Chelsey Huscroft, Colten Huscroft, Cory Duce, Danna Duce, Devon Huscroft, Dustin Litchfield, Fabricius 
Martins, Fionna Riddell, Hillary Sawyer, Jeff Huscroft, Jeremy Edis, Jordan Huscroft, Jordan Litchfield, 
Kristen Campbell, Lara Litchfield, Lee Riddell, Marden Litchfield, Marina Hiebert, Mark Huscroft, Marin 
Cocke, Matthew Brown, Melanie Riddell, Melissa Chareti, Michelle Edis, Patricia Facuri, Pedro Facuri Neto, 
Priscila Martins, Richard Brown, Ryan Hiebert, Sabrina Grondin, Sarah Hummel, Shelby Corwin, Trina 
Renz, and Tyler Duce have graduated previously. 
 
Total payments by the Huscroft Educational Trust in August 2018 will be $30,500.  Payments are made upon 
timely receipt of a payment request containing proof of admittance or transcripts as outlined in the award 
letters.  By the end of August 2018, the Huscroft Educational Trust will have paid a total of $944,356 to 
students as follows: 

 
Aaron Edis*  $27,800  University of Victoria, Electrical Engineering 
Alexandre Chareti* $22,000  Universidade de São Paulo, Political Science 
Allison Brown  $31,500  UBC Okanagan, Political Science & Economics 
Amanda Edis*  $18,600  Brigham Young University Idaho, Education 
Brittany Corwin * $86,200  SFU, Arts & Thompson Rivers University, Law 
Bryan Litchfield* $6,500  University of Lethbridge, Accounting 
Carla Siqueira*  $11,500  Centro Universitário do Norte Paulista, Physiotherapy 
Chelsey Huscroft* $1,500  College of the Rockies, Resident Care Attendant 
Christina Grondin $9,000  Camosun College, Science 
Colten Huscroft* $10,000  Lethbridge Community College, Heavy Duty Mechanic  
Cory Duce*  $10,500  University of Alberta, Engineering 
Dalin Duce  $3,000  Grant MacEwan College, Engineering 
Dane Campbell  $6,000  University of Calgary, Science 



Danna Duce*  $13,000  University of Alberta, Psychology 
Devon Huscroft* $5,000  Lethbridge Community College, Child Care 
Dustin Litchfield* $11,800  University of Alberta, Engineering 
Fabricius Martins* $40,000  Centro Universitário de Rio Preto, Dentistry 
Felicity Sawyer  $3,500  UBC Okanagan, Social Work 
Fionna Riddell*  $8,000  North Island College, Nursing 
Georgia Riddell  $15,000  Royal Roads University, Business 
Hilory Huscroft  $1,500  LA School of Hair Design (Lethbridge) 
Hillary Sawyer* $30,200  UBC Okanagan, Education  
Jacob Wilson  $5,000  UBC-Okanagan, Political Science 
Jeff Huscroft*  $3,000  BCIT, Welding 
Jeremy Edis*  $22,500  University of Lethbridge, Nursing 
Jessica Edis  $11,460  Saint Mary’s University, Astrophysics 
Jonathan Edis  $19,327  SFU, Computer Science 
Jonathan Smith  $5,000  Okanagan College, Technology 
Jordan Huscroft * $24,000  UBC Okanagan, Science 
Jordan Litchfield* $20,000  University of Lethbridge, Management 
Kristen Campbell* $6,500  Red Deer College, Fitness and Health Promotion 
Kyle Renz  $3,000  Camosun College, Science 
Lara Litchfield*  $17,800  University of Alberta, Engineering 
Leah Hiebert*  $16,500  University of Victoria, Child & Youth Care 
Lee Riddell*  $7,000  Sprott-Shaw College, Medical Office Assistant 
Marden Litchfield* $16,800  University of Lethbridge, Business 
Mark Huscroft*  $4,000  Northern Alberta Institute of Technology, Plumbing 
Marin Cocke*  $21,525  UVIC, Geography & UofA, Law 
Marina Hiebert* $29,680  University of Victoria, Child & Youth Care  
Matthew Brown * $14,100  UBC Okanagan, Fine Arts 
Melanie Riddell* $4,000  College of New Caledonia, Culinary Arts 
Melissa Chareti* $9,500  Centro Universitário do Norte Paulista, Languages 
Michelle Edis*  $5,000  Capilano University, Paralegal 
Nicole Huscroft  $750  University of Calgary, Education 
Patricia Facuri*  $16,250  Centro Universitário do Norte Paulista, Psychology 
Pedro Facuri Neto* $15,000  Centro Universitário de Rio Preto, Law 
Priscila Martins* $33,000  Centro Universitário de Rio Preto, Dentistry 
Richard Brown* $19,956  UBC Okanagan, Engineering 
Ryan Hiebert*  $8,600  BCIT, Machinist 
Sabrina Grondin* $3,000  Marvel College, Ethetics Diploma 
Sarah Hummel * $24,000  UBC Okanagan, Arts (Spanish, French) 
Shaelyn Corwin  $53,380  Langara College, Recreation Management 
Shaylee Sommerfeld* $16,000  Lethbridge College, Multimedia Production 
Shauna Edis  $4,500  Okanagan College, Nursing 
Shelby Corwin*  $55,438  SFU, Arts (Pre-Education), UBC PDP (B.Ed. Teaching) 
Tara Duce  $15,140  Okanagan Valley College of Massage Therapy (RMT) 
Traven Huscroft $4,000  University of Lethbridge, Business 
Trina Renz*  $18,350  UBC Okanagan, Arts (Psychology) 
Tyler Duce*  $19,200  MacEwan University, Political Science (Pre-Law) 
   *means graduated 

 
The next awards will be for Spring 2019 and Fall 2019.  It is anticipated that $70,000 (Canadian) per year will 
be awarded through distributions of small ($4,000) to large ($20,000) annual awards.  Awards may be given 
for multiple years, but must be renewed each year.  Applications for Spring 2019 must be received by January 
15th, 2019 to be considered.  Note that applications can be made just 3 months prior to the first payment date, 
instead of 9 months prior to the first payment date, as was done in years past.  Thus applications for Fall 2019 
can be submitted by January 15, 2019 or July 15, 2019.  Early applications will typically receive preference.  
Applications should be sent to the chairperson of the Advisory Board, Patricia Huscroft, at the email given 
below.  We will only accept initial or renewal applications or payment requests sent by email.  Please scan in 
any handwritten items and attach them.  We must receive email documents as PDF files, with consolidation of 
all information into a single PDF file less than 5MB being the preferred method.  If you send in official 
transcripts by normal mail, you must also include unofficial marks in the email that you send.  We require 
email as it allows you to review the legibility of what you send, before you send it, and allows us to deal with 



applications regardless of where we are. If applicants do not receive an acknowledgement of receipt of their 
application within a week, they should investigate and contact Patricia Huscroft.  The application forms are 
available on line at www.huscroft.ca where the application procedures are explained in detail. 
 
The responsibility of making award recommendations is the role of the Advisory Board.  The Advisory Board 
members are Patricia Huscroft, Peter Dempster, Taylor Compo and Samantha Dempster.  If you have any 
questions, please contact one of the Advisory Board members.  Their contact information will be available on 
line at www.huscroft.ca.  Over the coming months I will look forward to receiving applications for Spring 
2019 and Fall 2019 awards. 
 
In order to provide more timely communication and eliminate the cost of postage, we have moved to email 
distribution and internet posting of all letters from the Huscroft Educational Trust.  Family Update Letters are 
posted on the internet at www.huscroft.ca.  We have also created a Facebook group called Huscroft 
Educational Trust and we would urge you to join this group as we have stopped sending general 
communications via email as it is difficult to maintain an up to date email list.  As a member of this Facebook 
group, you will be notified when new Family Update Letters are posted.   Nevertheless, please remember to 
inform us about changes of email address, home address and phone number, or new additions to the family, 
so that we can keep our records of the Huscroft Beneficiary Group current and be able to contact family 
members if required. 
 
Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Patricia Huscroft / Chairperson 
The Advisory Board / Huscroft Educational Trust 
PH15 – 1717 Bayshore Drive, 
Vancouver, B.C., V6G 3H3 
Tel: (604) 689-8870 
Cel: (604) 219-8100 
Email: trust(at)huscroft.ca 
 
Note that @ is listed as (at) to prevent spammers from automatically scanning these documents to get email 
addresses 


